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All Assembly Members 
 
 
 

Dear Assembly Member    
 

Further to my questions in plenary this week, I am writing to update you 
regarding our plans for improvements to Five Mile Lane.  
 
My officials have been working closely with the Council to finalise a grant offer 
letter that is agreeable to all parties.  
 
An official offer of £25.8 million has now been issued to the Council which we 
are very hopeful of them accepting.   
 
If the grant offer is accepted, statutory processes and appointment of an 
Employer’s Agent should commence before the end of the year, and a 
contractor appointed in 2016. 
 
 
 

 
 

         24 September 2015 

mailto:Correspondence.edwina.Hart@Wales.gsi.gov.uk

